Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Transport and Regional Services

Department of Transport and Regional Services
Budget Estimates 2001-2002, 29 May to 1 June 2001


Question: ATSB01

Topic: ATSB final Budget 2001-2002

Hansard Page 313

Output 1.1 Policy Advice and Ministerial Services

Output 1.3 Safety Services

Senator O'Brien asked:

“If Mr Bills can, in the context of the budgetary allocation, tell us what the impact will be, in terms of his organisation’s activities, what changes, if any have to be made, what economies, if any will have to be made, and how it will impact on investigations?”

Answer:

The impact of the actual budgetary allocation for 2001-02 on ATSB’s activities will be at the margin. ATSB's budget for operating expenses in 2001-02 is $13.187m compared with $13.308m in 2000-01, (both figures after adjustment for the Department's decision to centralise corporate administrative costs which included ATSB expenses of $0.233m).

ATSB's 2001-02 budget is in two parts, $1.466m under Output Group 1.1 (Policy Advice & Legislation, Ministerial Services). This compares with the figure of $1.645m mentioned at the Legislation Committee hearing on 29 May which has since been revised and now also reflects the changed corporate services arrangements.  The comparable figure in 2000-01 was $1.798m.

The second part of ATSB's 2001-02 budget is $11.721m under Output Group 1.3 (Safety Services) compared with $11.743m in 2000-01.  The $11.721m is an increase of $0.972m compared with the forecast in the PBS discussed during Estimates.  

The original 2001-02 budget for Safety Services at page 49 of the PBS was $17.676m which comprised $10.749m to ATSB, $6.836m for corporate overheads attributed to ATSB and a $91,000 capital user charge.  The revised budget for Safety Services is $17.699m comprising $11.721m to ATSB, $5.884m for corporate overheads attributed to ATSB and a $94,000 capital user charge. The Secretary has also agreed that ATSB can retain any revenue it receives in 2001-02.

Any changes to ATSB's activities because of the budget allocation will be at the  margin.  Some changes have already been made in anticipation of reduced funding in 2001-02.  ATSB will continue to look for ways to improve the efficiency and effectiveness of its processes.  Other changes will be made within the allocated budget to improve safety outputs, such as the creation of a dedicated aviation safety research cell, systematising investigator training, updating legislation and continuing to improve major accident preparedness.

The economies that have to be instigated are also at the margin and include a more rigorous assessment of travel proposals and the timing of activities and outputs.

ATSB will continue to seek to maximise the safety value from its investigations by focussing on those with most safety value.   Resource availability feeds into decisions on what occurrences to investigate and with what resource commitment, the timing to complete investigations already commenced and the format of their write-up.

The figures for ATSB's actual 2001-2002 Budget in this response have been provided by the Department’s Finance area and are consistent with the recent Departmental response to the Committee on actual 2001-2002 Divisional budgets.
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